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October 8, 2018
Dear Councilwoman Terrapin,
Subject: Increasing complications with potholes, and their immediate need for repair. 
In the past two months, approximately 50 vehicles suffered over $35,000 in damages due to the large potholes on Sharpe Street. Of the 50 vehicular incidents, at least 30 of the drivers suffered minor injuries as result; and 15 of the accidents occurred due to citizens swerving to avoid potholes. 
The men, women, and nonbinary citizens of Tortoiseshell claim the potholes opened due to poor road construction and look to blame the company that paved it. Before expressing complaint about the potholes, those that drove down Sharpe Street resorted to driving around the problem areas. However—as explained before--, oncoming traffic did not yield to the drivers attempting to avoid the breaks in the pavement. Not only do the potholes cause extensive damage to cars and pose harm to drivers, they cause issues to the water pipes below them. Enough weight and force will burst the main water pipe and cause even more damage. The people, Sharpe Street, and the surrounding areas will suffer extensive water damage if the matter is not resolved immediately.
I and my fellow citizens may be begging too much of you, Councilwoman Terrapin, but the potholes can only get exponentially worse. The road construction company needs to correct their errors and reimburse those that were indirectly put at a disadvantage before the number of accidents, potholes, and injuries increase. 
Please help us act against the paving company by bringing the attention to them; possibly in form of an address or a meeting with them. If need be, I can document the damage caused in the form of photos and complaint forms from the people of Tortoiseshell.
On behalf of the citizens of Tortoiseshell and the residents of Sharpe Street, we thank you for your time, and your support.
Yours Sincerely,
Kirsten Wachsmann
Kirsten Wachsmann
Concerned citizen

